
USAFA, 
 
Today, I would like to follow-up on several of the topics from our last All-Call on Thursday: Summer 
Programs, Stop Movement, and 10th ABW re-openings.  
 
During the All-Call, I provided a list of Summer Programs that have been cancelled. In general, the 
programs that normally only take place during First Summer Period are cancelled altogether. Programs 
that would historically occur later in the summer may be impacted and/or postponed. Please see the 
attached lists for specific programs and events.   
 
These lists are not all-inclusive. We will send out updates as we reach the decision points for the rest of 
the summer.    
 
As you are aware, SECDEF has issued a continuation of the Stop Movement order, thru June 30 for 
domestic and international travel. There are several exemptions, and for unlisted circumstances, I have 
delegated waiver authority to the first General Officer in your chain of command. See the Stop 
Movement Dashboard, otherwise follow this link to read the official 
guidance:  https://mypers.af.mil/app/answers/detail/a_id/46605 (requires CAC).  
 
Beginning May 1, the 10 ABW will open the following facilities and services:  
 
*       The Golf Course will open May 1 for online reservations only.   
 
*       The Base Fitness Center will open to Active Duty members who live and work on USAFA. The 
number of personnel allowed inside the facility will be limited and the wear of a mask will be required at 
all times. The Pool, Sauna, Courts, Showers and Classes will not be available during this transitional 
period.   
 
*       The Official-Business-Only rules will be revised to include commissary/exchange shopping, effective 
May 1.  All eligible members will be allowed to shop from noon to closing every day. The mornings will 
be designated for the elderly, cadets, and permanent party only. 
 
If in doubt, the status of base services is available at www.usafasupport.com 
http://www.usafasupport.com/ and FSS social media sites.   
 
The State of Colorado is also moving to a “Safer At Home” policy; please follow the governor’s orders 
regarding mask-wear and distancing. As businesses begin to reopen, limit your exposure. Historically, 
the second wave of a pandemic can be even more damaging, and several countries around the world 
have seen a resurgence of COVID-19.   
 
Life will not be “back to normal” for a while. As we change our COVID-19 posture, both at USAFA and in 
the State of Colorado, maintain your vigilance and stay healthy! 
 
While planning continues for the summer and fall, no decision have been made. Please use original 
sources for information and avoid speculation and rumors. Understand that so much is uncertain that 
we need to consider all alternatives.  
 
Stay healthy and stay connected. Thanks, JS 
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